Secretary for Justice visits SPC and
MFA

The Secretary for Justice, Ms Teresa Cheng, SC, visited the Supreme
People's Court and the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in Beijing today (February
25).

Ms Cheng met with Vice-presidents of the Supreme People's Court, Mr Luo
Dongchuan and Mr Yang Wanming, respectively in the morning. She then met with
the Director-General of the Department of Treaty and Law of the Ministry of
Foreign Affairs, Mr Xu Hong, in the afternoon. Matters relating to dispute
resolution services in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area and the
Belt and Road related regions were discussed during the meetings.

Ms Cheng will return to Hong Kong tomorrow morning (February 26).
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